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Testimony by 

the Food Industry Alliance of New York State, Inc. 
in Opposition to  

Proposed Int. No. 157-B-2018 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony into the public hearing record regarding Proposed 
Int. No. 157-B-2018.  My name is Jay Peltz and I am the General Counsel and Senior Vice President of 
Government Relations for the Food Industry Alliance of New York State (FIA).  FIA is a nonprofit trade 
association that advocates on behalf of grocery, drug and convenience stores throughout New York.  
Our members include chain and independent food retailers that account for a significant share of New 
York City’s retail food market and the grocery wholesalers that supply them. 
 
Neighborhood grocers have never faced a more difficult operating environment.  Operating expenses 
are increasing as rents soar, health insurance premiums rapidly rise and the minimum wage reaches 
$15.00 an hour in the city on December 31, 2018.  Nontraditional retailers (that are largely nonunion 
operators) such as internet sellers, warehouse clubs, natural/organics retailers and dollar stores are 
taking market share from traditional neighborhood grocers.   
 
These circumstances are making it increasingly difficult for neighborhood grocers to net even a penny 
on the dollar.  Manhattan grocers have shut their doors.  Food deserts are present throughout the city.  
Any additional economic shocks – including an increase in the cost of removing trade waste and 
recyclables from grocery stores - will cause more neighborhood grocers to close their doors, with the 
attendant community impacts, including job losses and less access to wide assortments of fresh and 
healthy foods. 
 
In addition, the city is transitioning from a market system to collect solid and organic waste as well as 
recyclables to a franchise system.  If completed, the resulting reduction in competition will surely 
increase neighborhood grocers’ cost of removing such materials.  These increases would be on top of 
anticipated cost increases attributable to this legislation.  
 
Most of the city’s waste transfer stations are in the 4 designated community districts specified in the 
legislation.  The bill’s mandates would result in these transfer stations having their permitted capacity 
significantly reduced.  The resulting distortions and inefficiencies will raise hauling costs and tipping 
fees as trade waste and recyclables are sent to transfer stations that are located further away from 
generators and/or take a longer time to arrive at due to the route changes that will occur in response 
to the bill’s requirements. 
 
This inflation will be accommodated by significant increases in the rate caps for the collection, removal, 
disposal or recycling of trade waste:  Since 2013, the Business Integrity Commission (BIC) has increased 
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the rate caps by 28.3%.  In addition, BIC rules require that a rate-setting hearing be held every odd 
year.  Accordingly, inefficiencies expected under the proposed local law could result in further rate cap 
increases. 
 
In light of the foregoing, FIA, on behalf of its members, opposes adoption of this bill.  Thank you for 
your consideration of our concerns.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Food Industry Alliance of New York State, Inc. 
Jay M. Peltz 
General Counsel and Senior Vice President of Government Relations 
Metro Office: 914-833-1002 
jay@fiany.com 
 
June 19, 2018 
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